












Statement of Robert Dale Eschliman 
 

Since 1998, I have worked in the newspaper industry.  Seventeen different news publications and 
seven companies have employed me as a writer or editor.  My work has been well received by 
my colleagues and past-employers.  My peers have recognized my work also; it has garnered 
almost 70 different journalistic and editing awards.  Seven of those awards came while I was 
Editor-in-Chief of the Newton Daily News, my most recent employer. 
 
As a lifelong writer, I have maintained a personal blog on the Internet with some personal 
thoughts and writings.  Prior to my employment with Shaw Media, I wrote a weekly column at a 
prominent blog.  Once I began to work for Newton Daily News, I made them aware and was 
never asked to stop my private efforts there.  Newton Daily News, my employer, never had a 
policy prohibiting personal blogging, Twitter, Facebook, or any other social media.  In fact, my 
employer encouraged us to engage in social media on a personal level and I am aware of several 
employees of Newton Daily News who continue to blog and are still employed with Shaw Media. 
See Exhibits 1-8 attached.  Very few people read my blog.  
 
On April 28, 2014, I penned a theologically based article stating my sincerely held religious 
beliefs about efforts by some to criticize and remold my faith through what I believe is false 
teaching.  In my article, I quoted at length from a variety of sources, most prominently, from the 
Holy Bible. 
 
That blog post described my sincerely held religious beliefs regarding Holy Scripture and the 
definition of marriage.  My comments on my blog were personal in nature and reflective of my 
sincerely held religious beliefs.  Furthermore, I felt compelled by my sincerely held religious 
beliefs to share my Biblical view with the few folks who read my blog.   
 
On, April 30, 2014, my boss, Mr. Goetz, called me into his office and informed me that I was 
being placed on “indefinite paid suspension,” effective immediately.  He stated that I was being 
suspended so the company could investigate the matter regarding my blog post about my 
sincerely held religious beliefs.  Further, I was instructed to have no contact with the company of 
any kind during my suspension and strictly warned not to speak to any member of the media 
while on suspension. 
 
On May 5, 2014, my employer asked me to come to a meeting.  At that meeting, without stating 
a reason to me, my employment was terminated and I was compelled to surrender all my 
corporate effects immediately.  I was not permitted to gather my personal effects; those were sent 
to my home later. 
 
At that meeting, I was likewise provided two copies of a severance agreement and end-of-
employment documents and urged to sign the same.  Because I believe the severance agreement 
would severely limit my civil rights, I did not sign them.   
 
The next day, May 6, 2014, the owner of the Newton Daily News, Mr. John Rung, authored and 
published an editorial entitled, “Earning public trust our priority.”  The editorial explained that I 
had been terminated for sharing my sincerely held religious beliefs.  The editorial stated that I 



had “expressed an opinion on [my] personal blog that in no way reflects the opinion of the 
Newton Daily News of Shaw Media.”  (John Rung is also President of Shaw Media.)  This is 
true.  It was my personal blog and it did not reflect the opinion of the paper.  Mr. Rung further 
stated,  “[w]hile he is entitled to his opinion, his public airing of it compromised the reputation of 
this newspaper and his ability to lead it.” 
 
There is no question that I was fired for holding and talking about my sincerely held religious 
beliefs on my personal blog during my off-duty time from the comfort of my own home.  There 
is no dispute that it was my personal blog and not connected to the newspaper.  I would like to 
have obtained a religious accommodation for my sincerely held religious belief to share my 
Biblical view with the few family members and friends who read my blog.  Shaw Media directly 
discriminated against me because of my religious beliefs and my identity as an evangelical 
Christian who believes in Holy Scripture and the Biblical view of marriage.  Moreover, Shaw 
Media announced that not only were they firing me based upon my religious beliefs, but that 
they would not hire or allow anyone to work at Shaw Media who holds religious beliefs similar 
to mine, which would include an automatic denial of any accommodation of those who share my 
sincerely held religious beliefs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



EXHIBIT 1 
“Press Box” Blog by Newton Daily News journalist Jocelyn Sheets 

(https://www.facebook.com/jocelyn.sheets.79?fref=ts, Accessed July 21, 2014) 
 

 
 



 



EXHIBIT 2 
Twitter (micro blog) of Shaw Media, Inc., President John Rung 

(https://twitter.com/jsrung, accessed July 21, 2014) 
 

 



EXHIBIT 3 
Twitter (micro blog) of Shaw Media, Inc.’s editor of Newton Daily News, Abigail Pelzer 

(https://twitter.com/AbigailPelzer, accessed July 22, 2014) 
 

 
 



EXHIBIT 4 
Twitter (micro blog) of Shaw Media, Inc.’s sports writer for Newton Daily News, Ben Schuff 

(https://twitter.com/BRSchuff), accessed July 22, 2014) 
 

 
 



EXHIBIT 5 
“Ben Schuff’s Broadcasting Blog,” by Newton Daily News sports writer, Ben Schuff 

(http://schuffbroadcasting.blogspot.com/2011_05_01_archive.html, accessed July 22, 2014) 
 

 



EXHIBIT 6 
“Bioeconomy Institute Internship,” by Newton Daily News Senior Special  

Projects Staff Writer, Kate Malott 
(http://isuinternkate.wordpress.com, accessed July 22, 2014) 

 

 



EXHIBIT 7 
Twitter (micro blog) of Shaw Media, Inc.’s editor of Daily Chronicle, Eric Olson 

(https://twitter.com/DC_Editor, accessed July 21, 2014) 
 

 
 



EXHIBIT 8 
Twitter (micro blog) of Shaw Media, Inc.’s editor of Morris Daily Herald and 

 The Herald-News, Kate Schott 
(https://twitter.com/Kate_Schott78, accessed July 21, 2014) 

 

 
 



EXHIBIT 9 
Twitter (micro blog) of Shaw Media, Inc.’s editor of Northwest Herald, Jason Schaumburg 

(https://twitter.com/Schaumy, accessed July 21, 2014) 
 

  




